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The Foundation staff are stewards of the monetary gifts and grants that allow us 
to continue impacting the communities we serve. Your generous donations are the 
lifeblood of what we do. 

In 2014 the Foundation provided for 1,479 days of hospice care for patients in need, 
investing more than $73,000 in the Direct Patient Care program. Under the umbrella 
of Bereavement Support, we held three Kid’s Camp sessions touching 81 grieving 
children, we were instrumental in ongoing bereavement support groups to the public, 
and we supported child-specific counseling through Kid’s Grief Connection. We also 
hosted 11 Light Up a Life celebrations to commemorate loved ones. Our community 
outreach efforts sought to provide education about hospice care. 

While there are many statistics to report, we thought that sharing a few personal 
experiences would better demonstrate the impact your giving makes. The following 
three stories are just a few examples of the scope and reach of your contributions. 

n  DIRECT PATIENT CARE

	 “Without the care, I would have been gone.”

Teddy was a typical Californian with 
a wife, a job and the day-to-day cares 
that come with that. But when Teddy was 
diagnosed with a disease that ultimately 
led to him not being able to work and 
needing hospice care, the typical turned 
to desperate. As Teddy explained it, “The 
insurance provided by my employer was 
coming to an end, and although I could’ve 
had a temporary continuation of group 
health coverage, I couldn’t afford the $900 
per month premium.” 

Teddy and his wife Michelle were 
looking at an impossible situation. Teddy 
wasn’t on disability long enough to qualify 
for Medicare, their income was too high 
for Medi-Cal, and coverage through the 
Affordable Care Act would not be in effect 

Continued on page 2

Gifts Truly Appreciated, 
Even Life-Changing

KIDS CAMP 
EXPANDS TO 
NORTHERN 
CALIFORNIA

We are happy to offer a third 

location for our Optimal 

Hospice Foundation Kids 

Camp hosted by The Taylor 

Family Foundation.

The NorCal Kids Camp  

will be held at The Taylor 

Family Foundation at Camp 

Arroyo in Livermore  

Friday, August 21 through 

Sunday, August 23.

Please see page 4 for more  
Kids Camp information.

Teddy is grateful for the support of Optimal 
Hospice Medical Social Worker Tracey Wilson 
and the Optimal Hospice Foundation.
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for another 30 days. They faced 
a month-long gap in insurance 
coverage and the possibility of 
not receiving crucial care and 
medications.  

“Our medical social worker 
Tracey Wilson [from Optimal 
Hospice in Stockton] said the 
Foundation could help fill the 
gap. With their help I was able 
to continue receiving hospice 
care while waiting for coverage 
through Covered California,” said 
Teddy.

“Without the assistance 
from the Foundation, there 
is no telling what might have 
happened. I had days when my 
body would break down, and 
without the care, I would have 
been gone.”

Teddy said Tracey took a 
proactive approach and looked 
into options before the expiration 
of his employer’s insurance, and 
before they knew it, they were 
covered. Teddy remarked, “It was 
so seamless that I wondered, did 
that really happen? My wife and 
I are very OCD about making 
sure things are taken care of, and 
we had always had insurance 
coverage and paid our way. But 
sometimes circumstances are 
beyond our control. We needed 
help.” 

Michelle added, “I appreciate 
everything the Foundation has 
done. It was a real concern. What 
would we do for that month? We 
didn’t know what might happen 
to Teddy if we had to stop his 
care. Tracey and the Foundation 
made it possible for us to have 
the care and support we needed.”

Teddy summed it up by 
adding, “What the Foundation 
does really has an impact on 
peoples’ lives. It was a bridge to 
get us over this gap in hospice 
care. We really appreciate it.”
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In the area of bereavement support, 
the Foundation offers many options 
free of charge. (Our current support 
groups are listed on the back page of 
this newsletter.) In addition to support 
groups, child-specific bereavement 
support is provided through Kids 
Camps in Fresno and Bakersfield. 

Sixteen-year-
old Nick Hudson 
was a recipient 
of, and then a 
contributor to, 
Kids Camp. Nick’s 
grandmother, who 
was his best friend, 
passed when he 
was 13. Nick tells 
of how her death 
impacted him, 
“I became sheltered and withdrawn 
after her death, and to help me work 
through my grief my mom looked into 
the camp and kind of forced me to go. I 
had some doubts, thinking it would be a 
Kumbaya-type of camp.”

Nick’s impression quickly changed 
upon his arrival. “I remember getting off 
the bus, walking up to the counselors 
and talking with them. From that point 
on, I knew it would be different than 
what I expected,” said Nick.

He participated in three days of camp 
where the focus was not about topics of 

death and grief. Nick said the point was for 
them to remember how to have fun – loads 
of fun – and that it is OK to laugh even 
when grieving. 

Nick remembered, “The support of Ms. 
Cindy and Mr. Scott was unbelievable. It 
could be midnight and you could go talk to 
either of them about anything. You are so 
busy and so active. You meet other kids and 
make great friends, and I am still friends 
with them today.”

Nick continued, “After the camp, I had 
more self confidence and was cheered up. 
It took me about two months of practicing 
how to be who I had been before, more 
outgoing and talkative. For me and others, 
the experience gave us back our old selves.”

A few years later, Nick was looking for 
something to support with his 4-H charity 
heifer. His mom had an idea to give back; 
Optimal Hospice. And they did. The 
donation was more than $5,000. Foundation 
Director Cherie Shoemake invited Nick 
back to the Camp as an honorary leader as a 
thank you for donating his proceeds. 

 Nick said, “Going back to camp and 
seeing all the stuff they do with the kids, I 
just realized that what they said about the 
camp changing your life was true. It was 
certainly true for me.” 

Visit the Optimal Hospice 
Foundation website  
to hear more from Nick  
in our Kids Camp video.

n  BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT 

	 “The experience gave us back our old selves.”

Campers show off the aftermath of the Colored Water Fight fun. (Bakersfield Kids Camp 2012.)

Our Kids Camp 
video was made 

possible by a generous 
Kern Community 
Foundation grant. 

Thank you!

Nick Hudson in  
mid-swing at camp.
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 n  BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT 

	 The Art of Grief — Drawing on Others’ Drawings

Optimal Hospice Group Facilitator 
Cindy Stone, M.S.W., GC-C, was 
traveling a few years ago and stopped 
at cancer clinic. Inside she saw a lobby 
full of patient and family art. She said, “I 
thought it was odd to have art in there. 
It was called ‘Oncology on Canvas’ and 
anyone associated with the patient could 
submit art reflecting a snapshot of their 
journey with that person.” 

It had a profound impact on her, and 
she wondered how she could use this 
idea in her counseling. 

Cindy said, “I decided to make a 
notebook of art by, and for, children 
that can’t talk about death and grief. 

The stories above are glimpse of the good and necessary work that the Foundation 
and its staff are able to do through your charitable contributions and grants. The 
impact is real and we thank you for your continuing support and involvement in the 
Foundation’s efforts.

Your generosity 
also helps us to …
… Light up a Life 

Each year during the month 
of December Optimal Hospice 
Foundation hosts remembrance events 
called Light up a Life Celebrations 
throughout Optimal Hospice’s service 
areas. These uplifting gatherings 
offer the community an opportunity 
to renew the spirit of remembrance 
and reflect and honor loved ones 
and friends who have been a part of 
our lives. Participants are invited to 
sponsor a light on the Tree of Life in 
memory of a loved one or to honor 
someone living. Eleven celebrations 
were held in 2014.

The generosity of our Location 
Sponsors help make these 
celebrations possible. Thank you to 
our 2014 sponsors:

•	Bakersfield Family Medical Center 
Bakersfield, Kern River Valley, Taft and 
Tehachapi

•	Beddingfield Funeral Service  
Bay Area

•	Bethel Retirement Community 
Modesto

•	Dell’Osso Family Farm, Stockton

•	Vintage Cerritos, Vintage Senior 
Living, Long Beach

•	Well-Being Senior Solutions 
Holistic In-Home Care, Fresno

•	Whitehurst Peters Loyd Funeral 
Service, Porterville

She approached Foundation Director 
Cherie Shoemake with the idea and got 
approval. 

The artwork is either done by the 
child or with the child. It speaks about 
their journey, but it speaks to others 
as well. The children often don’t know 
how to talk or even want to talk. The 
notebook was a great tool, a great 
comfort.”

And so the book The Art of Grief was 
born. With support of the Foundation, 
Cindy made 200 copies to hand out, 
and she ran out in a week. 

She said, “When I meet a child who 
is not opening up, I hand them the book 
and as they flip through it, they connect 
right away. The book is worth its weight 
in gold. Students even take the book 
with them to school. We had so much 
success with the book last year we are 
going to doing it again. It exceeded my 
expectations.”

Cindy needs enough books to give 
to all of the art creators and those that 
come for support. The Foundation 
provides funding for art supplies and 
printing. 

Continued on page 4
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Foundation seeking 
referrals, sponsors 
for Kids Camp 2015

If you know a child who has suffered the 
loss of a loved one in the recent past, you’ve 
probably struggled with how to provide 
comfort to him or her. Optimal Hospice 
Foundation can help.

The Foundation is now accepting referrals 
for Kids Camp 2015, to be held this summer in 
Bakersfield, Fresno and Livermore.

This 2½ day overnight camp for children 
ages 8 to 16 provides kids a safe environment 
to find healing and peace through games, 
activities and common fellowship with each 
other. Bereavement counselors are on site to 
work with children who may need one-on-one 
time and attention. The camp is open to any 
child in the community even if their loved one 
didn’t utilize hospice services. 

Thanks to the generous support of businesses 
and individuals, the Foundation provides this 
service at no cost to campers.

•	The 22nd Annual Bakersfield Kids Camp  
will be August 2–7 at Gergen Ranch. Session 
I runs Sunday through Tuesday  
for ages 8 to 12; Session II runs Wednesday 
through Friday for ages 12 to 16. 

•	The 11th Annual Fresno Kids Camp will  
take place July 10–12 at Camp Oakhurst.

•	Our new NorCal Kids Camp, hosted by  
The Taylor Family Foundation, will be 
August 21–23 at TTFF at Camp Arroyo  
in Livermore.

If you would like to refer a child or sponsor 
a camper, contact your local Foundation office 
(see back page for contact information). More 
information and referral forms are available at  
www.OptimalHospiceFoundation.com.

… Correct Hospice Misconceptions
While a large part of the community knows that hospice exists, generally 

they don’t have a complete understanding of how it works which leads 
to many misconceptions. Debunking those myths and helping people 

understand that hospice is about living, 
not just dying is one of our missions. 

The Foundation provides education 
thorough newsletters, our website, 
community events and educational 
materials.

Your generosity, continued from page 3

Save the Date: September 11Golf in The Sun and Under The Stars
Our 24th annual tournament will be held  Friday, September 11, 2015 
at Stockdale Country Club in Bakersfield.  Visit www.OptimalHospiceFoundation.com  for event information.

In addition to teams, we are looking for sponsors and prize donations. If you would like to sponsor or donate, please contact the Foundation office at (661) 716-8000.

 

Saturday, October 31, 2015
10am-2pm   

Saturday, October 31, 2015
10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

For event sponsorship, entry and vendor information, call the  

Foundation office at (661) 716-8000, email cshoemake@optimalcares.com  

or visit www.OptimalHospiceFoundation.com.

Presented by at the Bakersfield RV Resort
5025 Wible Road, Bakersfield, CA 93313

100% of net proceeds benefit Optimal Hospice Foundation

Thank You to these groups for holding events with proceeds 
benefiting the Optimal Hospice Foundation:

 «	Delta Theta Tau Sorority Gamma Xi Chapter “Fleur Couture”  
Luncheon and Fashion Show held in March 2015 in Bakersfield 

«	Bakersfield Purple Thunder Progressive Dinner Ride held in April 2015

«	American Legion Riders Chapter 20 Porterville Ride for Awareness held  
in May 2015

«	Porterville Church of the Nazarene Biker’s Sunday Offering held in May 2015
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Thank You for Your Support

The following individuals and organizations generously contributed to Optimal Hospice Foundation from July through  
December 2014. On behalf of the patients and families we serve, thank you for your support.

BAKERSFIELD/KERN 
RIVER VALLEY
Bill Adam
Mary Ellen Agan
Rachel Aguilar
Jenny Ainsworth
Harry & Margo Alcorn
Joseph & Della Alexander
Ida Allen
Trinidad Alvarez
Brad & Wendy Amerine
Bessie Amos
Sheri Anthes
Michelle Antonell
Larry & Linda  Appodaca
Esther Arambulo
Carolyn Ashlock
Monique J. Ayres
Bruce & Delani Bair
Louisse Baker
Bakersfield Family Medical 

Center 
Bakersfield Truck Center 
Banks Pest Control 
Marvin  Barbula
Larry & Kay Bardin
Ginger Barnes
Larkie & Bonnie Barnett
Jennifer Bartlett
Rosemarie Bartruff
BB&T Insurance Services 

of CA 
Barbara & Ronnie Beaty
Suzi Beaty
Joe & Carolyn Belli
Cynthia Bellmer
Lisa Belt
Nathan Bendel
Kris Berquist
Vera Bettis
Nigil Bilderbeck
Mary Jane Billinger
Kelly & Boyd Binninger
Daryl & Jackie Black
Dr. Jennifer Black
Suzanne Blake-Lobb
Lynn Boatner
Marjorie Boese
Betty Boggs
Gene & Geri Boles
Darlene Bonham
John & Peggy Boydstun
Cassondra Bradford
Michael & Christine Bradley
Cheryl Bray
Brennan-Millan & Company, 

Inc. 
Shirley Brewer
Marilyn Briggs
Brley’s A/C & Heating 

Dorothy Brock
Trannie Brookover
Sheri Browder
Lyn F. Brown
Dana Brucker
Joann M. Brumbelow
Lorraine Bryan
Karen Budnick
Joan Bugni
Lori Buntin
David Burgess
Jill Burgess
Barbara Burruss
Joyce Burton
Jacqueline Bushby
Joan & Les Caldwell
Thomas Caldwell
Debbie Cales
Scott & Mary Camper
Lissa Cardoza
Barbara Carter
Steryl & Wyvonee Carter
Cheri Caterlin
Kristina Caudillo
CCPOA-Wasco Chapter 
Central Valley Occupational 

Medical 
Rita Cervantes
Katherine Cesare
Chain Cohn Stiles 
Shirley  Chollman
Helen Clark
Doug & Janet  Clary
Brenda Clayton
Ernest Cobbett
Betty Coffee
John & Nan Coke
Linka Compagnoni-Chapman
Traleese Coston
Doreen Cotter
Kimberly Cotton
Jon Crawford
Steven & Britta Cress
Crettol Farms 
Fred & Mary Croson
Gary & Donna Cross
Yvonne Croxton
Maria Cuevas
Cuningham Group 

Architecture, Inc. 
Davis & Cindy Dalton
Sarah Daly
Jennifer Daquioag
Angela Davis
Dalton & Cindy Davis
DC’s RV Center 
Joan DeAscentis
John & Judith Decker
Ron & Doris Depew

Design Your Ball 
Janel Destefani
Irina Diaz
Chloetta Dickey
DeSheala Dixon
Dixon Golf, Inc 
Renee Dominguez-Atsute
Lauralee Dominicak
Marsha Donelson
Hope Donovan
Laurel Doud
Georgia Jane Drake
Doris H Dunham
Sandra Duran
Jack & Kim Eaton
Rae Eckholm
William R. Edmonds
Jenifer Edwards
Marsha Edwards
Jim & Cindy Eggert
John & Bev Elliott
Tracy Embrey-Hernandez
Catherine Enterline
Enterprise Drilling Fluids, Inc.
Penny Estrada
Express Transpro, Inc. 
Teri Fairchild
Kim Fairchild-Howells
Famoso Nut Company 
Federated Insurance  
Dovie Fields
James Fiscus
Susan Fisher
Jo Anne Fitting
Joan Floyd
Marie Flynn
Jim Fontecchio
Diane France
Nieves Franco
Ken & Pat Fraser
Fred & Helen Fremstad
Carrie Fritz
Sharon Fritz
Steve & Mary Fritzen
Ken Frymire
Stacie Gallegly
Bonnie Gallegos
Alicia Garcia
Helen Garcia
Linda Garcia
Pearl Garcia
Stacey Garcia
Coleen  Garratt
GEMCare Health Plan, Inc. 
Mary Gentry
Cynthia Jo Geyer
Judy Ginther
Global Elastomeric Prod. Inc. 
Lisa Gomez

Martha Gomez
Irene Goode
Gerald Goodman
Ronald & Patricia Graffius
Bonnie Green
Greenlawn Funeral Homes 
Sharon Greenwood-Montero
Hale Grover
Angelita Guenther
Clark & Pam Gustafson
Debbee Hahn
Bob & Lynne Hall
Susan C. Hall
Tom & Debby Hall
Margie  Hanna
Marissa Hansen
Alice Sue Hargraves
Sigrid Harris
Jack Hartman
A. P. & L. R. Hartt
Linda Haworth
Leonard & Bonnie Herbst
Mary Jean Heriot
Nadine Hessing
Donni Higgins
Linda Hollingsworth
Marian Howard
Antje Huckenbeck
Milton & Doris Huggs
Tracy Hupp
Ken & Dona Hurt
Nancy Hurtado
Pamela “Kay” Hussey
Gary & Cynthia Icardo
Leroy Infante
Robert Iorio
Chris & Germaine Jacobs
Todd Jeffries
Virginia Jeffries
Shannon Jimerson
Barbara Johnson
Royce Johnson
Doug & Barbara Johnston
Carol Jones
Ruthie Jones
Judy Judkins
Kaiser Foundation Health 

Plan, Inc. 
Betty Kanady
Megan Kapitza
Rosarie Karibian
Daven & Laura Katulich
Sue Kaufman
Carolyn Keeling
Dorothy Kennedy
Kern County Human 

Services-ICS Division 
Kern High School District 
Kern River Golf Course 

Sandy Kiesel
Betty King
Carol King
Leroy & Marilyn King
Helen Kinsey
See-Ruern Kitt
Steven & Carolyn Kittrell
Rosalinda Klamorick
Diana Kliewer
Evelyn Knight
Dawn Knox
Ervin Krahn
Cindy Kresha
Harry Krugh
Frank & Pam Kuhs
Josip Kulovic
Heidi Lahee
Jim & Cindy LaMar
Lucy Lambert
Eva Lance
Betty Lane
Nancy Langkilde
Edith Laurin
Le Beau Thelen LLP 
Robby & Christine Lester
Kristen Lidgett
Mike Lindley
Rudy Littlewolf
Emily Lopez
Rita M Lorenz
Patrick & Juli Loschke
Catherine Lueder
Christopher D. Lum
Bryan & Rebecca Lynn
Edith Lyons
Martha MacGillivary
Doris Mack
Clara Madsen
Delores Markell
Velma Marshall
Carole Martin
Jesse & Donna Martinez
Lydia Martinez
Cheryl Mathews
Tillie Mattern
Don Maxwell
June May
B. & J.R. Mays
Marie Mays
Cheryl McConaughey
Donna McNamara
Barbara Medina
Larry Medina
Medline Industries, Inc. 
Joan Medunic
Alexandra R. Mendoza
Dorothy Merritt
Betty Meyer
Shelley Mickelson
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Bill & Norma Miller
Judith Miller
Alma Miller-Perry
Angela  Mitchell
Blake Molhook
Sue Montgomery
Lee Ann Moore
Charla Morgan
Sally Morrison
MTS Stimulation Service, Inc. 
Bill Murray
Louise Murrell
Ronald & Kris Nagatani
Sean Nagel
Larry Nonini
David & Alison Norris
O’Leary Office Products, Inc. 
Edith Ogborn
OHK Transport LLC 
Oilfield Safety Anchor 

Service 
Kenneth Olson
Theresa Olson
Lois Onsum
Pam Osborn
Roya Oshidari
Nancy Overman
Pete & Mona Pankey
Pape Kenworth 
Donna L Parent
Sheryl Parmelee
Connie Patterson
Mary Paxton
Doug & Lora Payne
Jeff & Cherie Payne
Barbara Penner
Janice A Perea
Peters Funeral Home 
Dorothy Peterson
Judy Peterson
Petrol Production Supply, 

Inc. 
Arlene Petty
Joann Phillips
Plank Foundation 
Jan Pollard
Vicki Porter
Norman Pourroy
Maria Powell
Christine Preston
Randy & Maryann Priest
Steve Pritchett
Meg Pryor
Regina Pryor
Vicki Pufahl
Purple Thunder 
Eva Ramirez
Dale Rankin
G. D. Butch & Judy K. Rawls
Raymond’s Trophy & Awards
Randy & Megan Raymond
Joe & Holly Raymond 
Shirley Real

Ken & Connie Redfield
Tina Reese
Antonia Reyes
Mary Reynolds
Erik Riddick
June Rieck
Marie Rispoli
Riverlakes Heating & Air 
Estella Robinson-Vickers
Amber Rogers
Roberta Rolnick
Dave Romero
Trent Rosenlieb
Dawn Ross-Schultz
Roy & Lydia Rowe
Howard & Barbara Rowland
Vickie Ruiter
Dorene Ruiz
Yvonne Rypkema
S. C. Anderson, Inc. 
Alfred Samora
San Joaquin Community 

Hospital 
Carolyn Santiago
Ahnawake Sarmiento
Lana Sceales
The Schmidt Family
Ben & Yvette Schroeder
Lavonne Schuetz
Patricia Schulz
Jack Schweikart
Patricia Seamands
Maybelle Seegrist
J. Thomas & Betty Seibly
Anne Lee Shackelford
Micaella Shears
Mike Sheela
Sylvia Sheeran
Jeff & Sarah Shelbourne
Mary Sherrell
Kathryn Shinn
Cherie Shoemake
Cynthia Shrewsbury
Cleo Shugart
Donn Shy
Gaye Siemon
Maria Guadalupe Silva
Skarphol Associates 
Polly Skinner
Brandon Smith
Smith Farms 
Linda Smith
Linda L. Smith
Lori Smith
Pam Smith
L. R. Snider
Karen Davis Solomon
Debbie Sommer
Charlotte Soto
Olivia Soto
Kathleen Stacy
Maria Stevens
Pat Stotler

Carolyn Stowell
Bud & Mary Stubblefield
Dorothy Sullivan
Mary Sullivan
Eric Summers
The D. Swan Family
Carl & Evelyn Swenson
Synergy Pharmacy Solutions 
Mary Talvitie
Henry Taylor
William Erik Tew
Ray & Marilyn Thomas
Rufus Thomas
Tasha M. Thompson
Rose Thorn
Ruth Thrasher
Thunder on the Mountain Car 

Show  
Tracey Tipton
Beverly Torgerson
Shirley N. Torres
Summer Torres
Sheila Townsend
Tri Counties Bank 
Betty Trout
Cindy Underwood
Lisa Uranday
Cindy Valley
Kim VanDeVenter
Vernon & Janis Varner
Kenneth Vaughan
Mary Vickery
W. A. Thompson 
Kathleen Walker
Michael Walker
Carol Ann Watts
Wells Fargo Bank 
Sandra Weser
Joe Westbrook
Loretta Wheeler
Brian & Laura Whitaker
Laurel White
Jim Whiteman
Janet Whitfield
Mary Whitten
Amber Williams
Wilson AG 
Mary Wilson
Peggy Wilson
Scott Wilson
Thomas Wilson
Bob Winter
Women’s Council of Realtors 
Wayne Wood
Earl Woolsey
Larry & Penny Young
Charlotte Zagon
Anissa Zepeda

BAY AREA
Al & Claudia Andrews
Gary J. Aquilina
Kelly Avila

Patrick & Lori Baier
Beddingfield Funeral Service 
Virginia Borg
Gilbertine Campos
Alexander Cantu III
Ronald & Edwina Cooper
Toni Cormier
Maria DeLaCruz
Mandeep Dheer
Stephanie Dorsey
Cecilla Gamez-Frias
Gordon & Karen Von Richter 
Keith & Judy Hartley
Liana Hoover
Christina Janich
Jennifer Lee
John & Debbie Maloni
Christina Martin-Perlstein
Hanzel  Moreno
Patricia Odden-Kaye
Maria V. Ortiz
Elmar Pacursa
Carol Palestro
Mursal Sayed
Lori Schmieding
Stanislaus County Counsel 
World Gold Council 
Tom Yacoe
Elsei Yeh

FRESNO
Teri Adam
Andres Alba
Gloria Alvarado
Tim Anderson
Cindy Avila
Ken & Tami Badger
Juanita Barajas
Jerry Barnett
Sharon Barroca
Elsbeth Bates
John Bese
Helen Bishop
Robert S. Blair
Marilyn Jeanie Bradley
Matthew & Jill Brucker
Salina  Bugarin
Miriam Calantas
Annette Calhoun
Beverly Camy
Wilhemina Capulong
Lavette Carney
DeDe Case
David A. Casparian
Christi Cathey
Ada Cavallero 
Marge Cervantez
Nina Cevallos
Kim Coleman
Darlene Costa
Country Villa Plaza 

Convalescent Center 
Dee’s Plumbing 

Bill DeGeneres
Anita Downs
Robert & Louise Elliott
Maxine Fargason
Bella Fena-Hoadley
Dorothy Forbis
Peggy Franklin
Mildred Fulmer
Gail Gallaway
Angie Gonzales
Deborah Gonzalez
Kathy Gorman
Jean Graveline
Lydia Groves
Maria Lydia Groves
Elaine Guerrero
Virginia  G. Guerrero
Margaret  Peggy Guyett
Gerry Hanford
Patricia Harbert
Davie & Lettie Harrald
Edwina Harrison
Reid Heffner
Ann Hernandez
Mary Hickingbottom
Jeff Hodges
Dennis  Hollenbeck
Pamela Hood
San Luis Obispo Housing 

Authority 
Rufinateresita Houtz
Gloria Huerta
Junius Jensen
Gene & Pamela Kallsen
Kings Dairy Supply, Inc. 
Frances Knipper
John Kremicki
Neva Krikorian
Frances Lanfranco
Frances Latz
Carol Leach
Donna Lee
Brian & Julie Lehman
Don & Claudia Long
Susan Lynch
Leila Malicoat
Marel, Inc. 
Everett & Virginia McClaran
Mona McDonald
Theodore Messerlian
Leticia Milasich
Linda Monroe
Marian Montes
Renee Montoya
Johnny E.Moore
Rose Morales
Luz Newell
Mary Oldham
Bill Olsen
Luis & Dora Orellana
Dan Palovick
Rosemary Panosian
Donita  Papendorf
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The Parichan Family
Nancy Parks
Sally Pereida
Patty Perry
Darrell T. Price
Pro Mach, Inc. 
Paul R. Richardson
George Richmann
Lucie G. Richter
Larry & Kathy Riggs
Jessie Rizzi
Betty Roberts
William & Barbara Rogers
RuAnn Dairy 
Ernest & Joanne Sadler Jr.
Richard Salgado
Carol Salmonson
Frank Sanchez
Carla Sarkisian
Glen & Pam Schmidt
Laura Schmidt
Belva Schoell
Matthew Sempre
The Shuey Family
Dale Sorensen
Linda Spadier
Diane Steitz
Hazel Steitz
George & Doris Tavernas
Daniel & Evonne Terwilliger
Jeff Tsuda
Jerry & Karen Tucker
Gloria Valadez
J. Eloise Wall
Cathy Wallace
Shirley  Watson
Sarah Whittle
Windham Residents 

Association 
Joan Witt
M. & Jean Wolcott
Ann Yoshimura
Janelle Zaragoza
Richard Zarandin

LONG BEACH 
Lois Anderson
Marion Beckman
Bel Vista Healthcare Center 
David Berg
Robert & Wilda Boyd
Martin Chesley
Martha Cram
Aileen DeJoya
Leani Fune
Louise Gilmore
Donna L. Halbersma
Vicki Hallaian
Katherine Livieratos
Cheri Orgel
Dolores Perreta
Janice C. Peterson
Van Pham

David Rodda
Machelle Thompson

MODESTO
Sheila M. Adams
Luella Anderson
Pamela Andrade
Carol Austin
Richard & Lynn Baker
Gary Baptista
Domenic & Charlotte Bavaro
Cheri Bettencourt
Gary P. Bonar
Peter & Kimberly Chastain
Anna Ciccarelli
Carmen Costilla
Joe & Beverly Dana
Tina Duenas
Eric Lee Escobedo
Roger & Miram Fisher
Peter Gaarde
Richard Gery
Denise Godbout-Avant
Betty Goodwin
Kari Harvick
James Hays
Mae Jean Hedberg
Carol Howard
Andrea Hudec
J. L. Machado Farming 
Carol Jefford
John & Bonnie Kaiser
Patrick Kelleher
Deborah Kesler-Winans
Owen & Mary Kummerle
Linda F. La Duca
Carroll & Norma Lane
Faye Lane
Esther Lara
Theodore & Noemi Lastocy
Sandra Lewis
Kim Little
Vito & Donna Masellis
Ida Mendes
Mitchel Miles
Arlen & Beverly Ness
Oak Valley Art Society 
Clifton & Deanne Pennington
Pat Portwood
Denise  Powell
Susan Praytor
Teresa  Robbins
Sharon A. Rodgers
Yolanda L. Rodriguez
Dan Roehrick
Mable Ross
Adeliaida Ruiz
Col. John L. L. Ruppel
Joan Rutschow
Gary Seegers
Paula Sherman-Beck
Ines Silveira
Satnam Singh

Deanna Soares
Charlene Spahn
Susan Stack
Stanislaus County Farm 

Bureau 
George & Bessie Tavernas
Janice M. Tavernas
Dorothy Torbik
Ronald & Susan Ursini
Jamie Vargas
Henry & Carol Vehrs
Bonnie Washburn
Sandra Weston-Dawkes
Cynthia Willform
Jennifer Woodmansee
Patricia Woody
Ken & Ginger Zimmerman
Ron & Karen Zimmerman

STOCKTON
Charles Adams
Marlene Alejandre
Rosie Almazan
Luella Andersen
Lilia Campos
Isabel F. Carbonell
Donna Costa
Ed Douglass
Christina Farley
Edna Fischer
Chester Fitzell
Gricel Fonseca
Cathy & Amanda Gray
Vera Harvey
Myrna Jarvie
Nicholas List
Jane McIntyre
Lori Morgan
Lucia Nelson
Shawna Parker
Paulette Pierce
Roberta Roberts
Jaylyn Tolentino
Judy Ulrich
Sandra White
Tracy Wilson

VISALIA/PORTERVILLE
Barbara Abbott
Marvin Aharonian
Rena Akins
Natalie Alberti
Beverly Aldaco
Diana Anderson
Helen Bailey
Donald & Beverly Baldwin
Kristina Baldwin
Shirley  Boen
Tonya Boles
Sharon Bonilla
Allen & Rita Boriak
Judith Bramer
Deborah Brazie

Brad & Janet Bryan
Becky Buckingham
Brian & Debra Burgdorf
Joann Burgess
Sharon Byus
Pat Calles
Maurene Catto
The Chapin Family
Teresita Chavez
Yolanda Contreras
Nancy Costa
Michael & Janis Cotton
LaVerne Daniels
Nancy Davis
Gail Deathriage-Welte
Rosemary Delfino
Donna J. Denham
Elida Donaldson
Sally Doty
Jane Drumright
Jim Elliott
Vernelda Ellis
Isabel Enos
Jennifer Eversull
Elizabeth Facio
Melissa Flores
Terri Franco
Ruby Freitas
John & Mary Galvez
Patricia Garcia
Patricia Gomez
Estella Gonzales
David Gonzalez
Sallie Graham
Janne Harlow
Rose Harris
Carol Hauck
Kristal Hernandez
Margaret Hernandez
Janice Hildebrand
Susie Hoberg
Judy Holloway
David & Lindsey Howe
Steven Huth
Janice Jacques
Sabrina Jimenez
Laura & Daura Johnson
Ronda Johnson
Elora Johnston
Betty Kennedy
Ernest & Sandra Kerr
Christina Kinney
Lisa Kucherry
Lawrence Dairy 
Donna Lawson
Brenda Leal
Eileen B. Ledgerwood
Terri Lemburg
Ben Lopes
Ruben & Erlinda Macedo
Amy Maciel
Mary Madrid
Amando Martin, Jr

Viviana Martinez
Bruce McDougall
Carole Mendonca
Mark & Aleta Merritt
Sharon Minnick
Martin & Kathleen Mittman
Bernie Myrick
Linda Nelms
Marilyn Nolan
John & Elaine Notley
Richard & Joyce Nunes
Jim Oakley
Natalie Oliver
Doug Owen
Lupe Pedraza
Delfina Perez
Darren & Diana Peterson
Alene Phipps-Boulden
Dolores Picanso
June Pope
Malcolm & Judy Powers
Michelle Requejo
Deborah Richardson
Albert Sa
Lisa Sandoval
Pat Scialo
Milton Darrell Segura
Scott Shackelford
Mike & Sharon Shannon
Delores Sierra
Lisa Silva
Barbara Smith
Irene Smith
Alfonso Soto
Clark Stoner
Jim Tank
Lucille Taylor
Mary Toews
Tri-T Farms 
Darcy Troutt
Sherrie Van Matre
Ronald & Carolyn Villi
Visalia Citrus Packing Group, 

Inc. 
Colleen Wall
Wayne & Ann Walters
Robert  Weisenberger
Geri Witt
Rosa Yanez
Verenise Zambrano

Thank you to our generous 
Optimal Employee Giving 
Campaign donors who 
are included in this list. 
Together they gave more 
than $48,000.
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FOUNDATION LOCATIONS

Foundation Office
1315 Boughton Drive
Bakersfield, CA 93308
(661) 716-8000

Community Offices
Bakersfield

1675 Chester Avenue, #401
Bakersfield, CA 93301
(661) 716-8000

Kern River Valley
6504 Lake Isabella Blvd, #E
Lake Isabella, CA 93240
(760) 379-5038

Bay Area
3375 Scott Blvd, #410
Santa Clara, CA 95054
(408) 207-9220

Fresno
6780 North West Avenue, #101
Fresno, CA 93711
(559) 320-8000

Long Beach
3200 East 19th Street
Long Beach, CA 90755
(562) 494-7687

Modesto
1101 Sylvan Avenue, #B-10 
Modesto, CA 95350
(209) 338-9000

Stockton
3461 Brookside Road, #A2
Stockton, CA 95219
(209) 338-9000

Visalia
2439 West Whitendale Avenue, #B
Visalia, CA 93277
(559) 334-5120

Support groups available through Optimal Hospice Care
These groups are open to the public and offered free of charge.

Bakersfield
Tuesdays
10–11:30 a.m.
First United Methodist Church
4600 Stockdale Hwy., Room 4

Thursdays
6–7:30 p.m.
First United Methodist Church
4600 Stockdale Hwy., Room 4

Kid’s Grief Connection
Call (661) 371-2102 for info.

Fresno
Mondays
6–7:30 p.m.
Sunrise of Fresno
7444 N. Cedar Ave.

Families Affected by Alzheimer’s 
Saturdays
Somerford Place, 6075 N. Marks Ave.
Call (559) 320-4000 for info.

Lake Isabella
Wednesdays
1–2:30 p.m.
Optimal Hospice Care Office
6504 Lake Isabella Blvd., Ste. E

Madera
Wednesdays
Cedar Creek Senior Living 
Center
500 N. Westbury Blvd.
Call (559) 320-4000 for info.

Modesto
Last Thursday
4–5:30 p.m.
Optimal Hospice Care
1101 Sylvan Ave., Ste. B-10

Kid’s Grief Connection
Call (209) 338-3000 or Stockton 
(209) 670-8000 for info.

Porterville
2nd & 4th Thursday 
10:30 a.m.–Noon
Sierra Hills Retirement Center
2500 West Henderson

Santa Clara
Optimal Hospice Care
3372 Scott Blvd., Ste. 410
Call for info: (408) 207-9222

Stockton
Last Friday
4–5:30 p.m.
Optimal Hospice Care
3461 Brookside Road, Ste. A2

1315 Boughton Drive
Bakersfield, CA 93308
(661) 716-8000

The Hospice Journey is published by Optimal Hospice Foundation

Taft
Thursdays
1–2:30 p.m.
Chevron Valley Credit Union
1092 W. Kern St. 
Community Room, outside 
entrance

Kid’s Grief Connection
Call (661) 371-2102 for info.

Tehachapi
Tuesdays
1:30–3 p.m.
Tehachapi Senior Citizens Center
500 East F St.

Visalia
2nd & 4th Tuesday
3–4:30 p.m.
Optimal Hospice Care
2439 W. Whitendale Ave., Ste. B


